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Dear Co-laborers in Christ,  

Greeting from the French-speaking province of Québec!  

  A new couple has been attending our worship services recently. Richard and Louise have been attending our 

church services faithfully for the past several weeks. After their first visit, Debby and I went to visit them. We 

answered several questions that they had concerning the church and our confession of faith. We were pleased to 

find out that they were both saved previously and had lived in a different region of Quebec before moving here.  

 

  Richard and Louise have expressed that they count it as an answer to prayer to be able to join with us in 

worship and fellowship in like faith. We also count this as a blessing and an answer to prayer to have them 

fellowship and worship with us.   

 

  Both Richard and Louise have been a blessing in their faithfulness as well as their encouragement to others 

in the church. Richard has also said that he prays for me regularly for guidance and wisdom, as well as 

protection from attacks from the powers of darkness. It has been a blessing to have Richard and Louise as 

additions to our church family. Please pray for us as we minister to them as well.  

 

  Josué (Joshua in English), a college student from Togo, Africa, has been attending the church regularly and 

faithfully here since he arrived in Quebec. Josué recently graduated from a technical college here, in computer 

technology. He has decided to remain in Quebec.  

 

  Josué has applied for, and received permission to work full-time here. He is now in the process of looking for 

full-time employment in his field of study. Please pray for Josué as he seeks employment and that the Lord will 

sustain him in the meantime. Pray as we minister to him and encourage him as he trusts the Lord to guide him.  

 

 Please pray for Martin, a faithful member of the church. He has been having health issues as well as 

insomnia. In spite of all this, Martin wants to serve the Lord and is an encouragement to us and to others.  

 

 Please pray for Mireille. She has uncertainty about assurance of salvation. Pray that the Holy Spirit would 

work in her life. Pray for us for wisdom and guidance as we council with her, that this issue would be resolved. 

Debra and I, along with our children, would like to thank you for your continued prayers and financial support for 

our family and for this ministry, which enables us to reach souls with the Gospel of salvation in Jesus Christ. 

 
                                                                       Co-Laborers together with you in the Great Commission, 

                                                                                    
                                                                       David, Debra, Sarah, Rebekah & Joshua Smith 
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